Chebeague Pre-K- Transitional K News  -  December 16, 2008
This is a much delayed newsletter.  I feel grateful that the storm did not impact our school the way it has for many communities in New Hampshire who are going on day 8 with no power.  

We started out the week of December 8th with some visitors from the Russian island, Archangel (located in the middle of the White Sea on the northern coast).  Annually they have a delegation that visits their sister city, Portland.   They have had people visit Chebeague in the past and because this years delegation included an educator, they wanted to visit the island school.  It was a wonderful experience to have the children listen to another language and to meet people from another country.  The visitors also spent time in the 3-5 classroom but spent a good bit of the morning watching/doing works with your children.  At the end of the morning each child was given a notepad as a special gift.  Our classroom was given a small wooden box and some postal cards with images of the historical old monastery on Archangel.  Those items will reappear with our studies of Europe.

On both Mondays, Sally Ballard worked with the children on their letter books.  At first circle on Tuesdays they have done a wonderful job of sharing their letter sounds with their classmates.   

This week’s new works - some presented at circle, others on the shelf for individual lessons.  Some works have been purposely omitted because  they are special elf type projects to be revealed at a later date.

Language

· Letter sound “i” and “g”

· Reindeer path tracing for handwriting practice

Practical Life/Art

· Hex bolt board – 4 bolts to screw and unscrew with a nut driver

Math

· Mitten numeral to image matching

Sensorial

· Power of Two cube (a three dimensional puzzle relating rectangular prisms that double in size.

· Color box 3 – grading colors from dark to light

· Button sorting by number of holes

Geography

· We have begun to learn about the continent North America

Science

· Vertebrate/Invertebrate sorting – animal objects and picture cards.  As you see animals out and about – woods, sky, beach have conversations about whether or not they have a backbone.

Music

· We used a balance beam with the song “Across the Bridge” and then did a stretching song called “Bounce Your Knees”

· We looked at some books on ballet then watched Tchaikovsky’s  Nutcracker Trepak dance on U-Tube.  We then danced to the music.    

History

· Cameron’s birthday circle

· Hanukah- This supports our learning about different cultures around the world.  We have a menorah in the classroom and have been playing with dreidls.   

Peace

· Harriet Tubman-Help your child look for the big dipper and the north star and have them share what they remember about slaves in the south and the underground railroad.
*Our next new letter sound will occur after the holiday break.  Letter sound for “h”. *

Calendar updates:
Dec/ 23:  Early release at 11:30 – no lunch

Dec 24-Jan 4:  No school, Holiday break

Jan 19:  No School, Martin Luther King Jr. Jan 30:  Island Commons field trip 11:15
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Showing our Russian visitors a favorite work – sponge squeezing transfer
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Mystery bag matching geometric solids with the Russian teacher, Maria Utkina
Special request:  Please be sure to send your child with footwear for the classroom.  Muddy/snowy boots that are worn in the classroom end up leaving dirt and dampness everywhere.  State regulations require them to wear some sort of shoes in the classroom so if they do not have alternative footwear they have to keep their boots on.  

Thank you for sharing your children
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